Queensland Government

Cabinet – August 2015
Review of the Child Protection Act 1999
Minister for Communities, Women and Youth, Minister for Child Safety and Minister for Multicultural Affairs

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]In July 2013, the Queensland Child Protection Commission of Inquiry released its report, Taking Responsibility: A Road Map for Queensland Child Protection.  The Commission of Inquiry found that the child protection system was under immense stress and made 121 recommendations aimed at building a sustainable and effective child protection system over the next decade. 
2. In December 2013, the then Queensland Government released a response to the Commission of Inquiry’s report, accepting 115 recommendations in full and six recommendations in principle. As part of its response to the Commission of Inquiry’s report, the then Queensland Government committed to a comprehensive review of the Child Protection Act 1999.
3. The Palaszczuk Government has committed to continue implementing the child and family reform agenda.
4. The Discussion Paper, Supporting families and protecting children in Queensland: a new legislative framework, will support consultation for the review. It presents issues and questions on the matters that the Government wants to hear from Queenslanders about.
5. Cabinet approved the commencement of the review of the Child Protection Act 1999.
6. Cabinet approved publication of the discussion paper, Supporting families and protecting children in Queensland: a new legislative framework.
7. Attachments
· Discussion paper - Supporting families and protecting children in Queensland: a new legislative framework

